
IN THE UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
FOR THE DISTRICT OF PUERTO RICO 

 
 
____________________________________________ 
IN THE MATTER OF:                               :  GENERAL ORDER 17-06 
                                      : 
PAPER FILINGS           :    
____________________________________________:  
            

 
GENERAL ORDER 

 
 

Beginning next Tuesday, October 10th, 2017, the Bankruptcy Court for the 

District of Puerto Rico will be accepting conventional paper filings during the hours 

from 9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  In light of the passage of Hurricane María through 

Puerto Rico Wednesday, September 20th, 2017, and the lack of electrical power and 

internet service in many areas of the island, it is determined that electronic filing may 

create an undue hardship and thus, attorneys may file documents conventionally 

under P. R. LBR 5005-4(c) until further notice. The filing in paper constitutes a 

representation and certification by the party doing so that filing electronically creates 

an undue hardship. Fed. R. Bankr. P. 9011. 

 

In accordance to P. R. LBR 5081-1, when filing conventionally any required 

fee, must be paid in cash, credit card, cashier’s check, or money order payable to: 

“Clerk, U.S. Bankruptcy Court”. The Clerk will not accept personal checks or credit 

cards of current debtors. 

 
BY ORDER OF THE COURT. 
 

 In San Juan, Puerto Rico this 6th day of October, 2017. 

 

         

       María de los Ángeles González, Esq. 
             Clerk of Court    
     


